TOMMY L. WEAVER P.O. BOX 2217 WOODVILLE, TEXAS 75979

July 23, 2018

County Judge Jacques Blanchette 100 West Bluff Woodville, TX 75979

Dear Jacques:

As previously discussed with you, I am formally submitting my resignation from the Board of Managers of the Tyler County Hospital District, effective after the July 23, 2018 board meeting. It has been an honor to serve on the board. It has been an enlightening experience. I have come to appreciate the hard work of the hospital staff and board of managers in keeping the hospital in sound financial condition when most other rural hospitals have closed their doors throughout the country.

As with all rural hospitals, it will be a constant struggle to keep the doors open. Some changes have been made recently and more will need to be made in the future to insure that the Tyler County Hospital remains a viable entity. I do not feel that I have the energy needed to continue as a member of the board and accordingly feel that it is in my and my family's best interest to submit this resignation.

I have confidence in the other managers that currently serve on the board, and know that they will continue to do what is best for the hospital.

Sincerely,

Jonny L, Weaver